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The Inspiration behind the Warren “Ed” Brown Scholarship 
The Warren “Ed” Brown Scholarship, recently created at the Community Foundation through the auspices of the Ukiah High School Alumni Association, honors a Mendocino County native who is remembered for his remarkable intelligence, passion for the outdoors, gentle nature, and practical approach to life.
Ed was born and raised in Redwood Valley, the son of Donald and Lelia Brown and brother to Philip and Marta Brown.  His life-long friend, Ralph Chappell remembers meeting Ed in the third grade when classes were held temporarily at the Redwood Valley Community Church prior to moving to the Calpella School.  “Ed had skipped second grade and was always a bit shy, but everyone knew how bright he was,” Ralph says. “Outside of school, he and I spent much of our time out of doors, doing things like “inner tubing” on Cold Creek from Potter Valley to Lake Mendocino. We never lost our love of those kinds of adventures. When we were both attending UC Davis, we rode our bikes from Davis to Redwood Valley – or almost to Redwood Valley. By the time we reached Clear Lake, we phoned home and asked someone to come and pick us up.”
Attending Ukiah High School, Ed continued to show the intelligence and focus that would contribute to his success. No one was surprised when he won the school math competition.  Ralph remembers, “He was driven, bright, and he knew what he was doing.” After graduation in 1973 Ed went to UC Davis and got his BS degree in Chemical Engineering in just four years, a considerable achievement, and continued at Davis for his MS in Chemical Engineering.
Ed began his career at Chevron in 1980 and worked on various engineering and management assignments over his 26 year career. His work took him around the globe. He supported facilities in California, Mississippi, Saudi Arabia, Japan, and Venezuela and, at his death, was working on a large design project for a facility in Nigeria. This last assignment involved living in the United Kingdom and Italy. His wife, Barbara Burger, reflects that he was proud of his engineering work and especially enjoyed mentoring the young engineers who worked with him.

As was apparent from his early days in Redwood Valley, Ed never lost his love of the outdoors. His wife recalls, “He was at his happiest in the outdoors, and preferably at the top of a mountain.” An avid cyclist, hiker and cross country skier, he spent much of the summer of 2005 exploring the Italian Alps on his bicycle. It was during this time that he was diagnosed with a rare and aggressive cancer that quickly took his life.
The Warren “Ed” Brown scholarship is a testament to an extremely accomplished Ukiah High School alumnus, and an inspiration to students who, like Ed, have the intelligence, focus and determination to make a difference through their work, their friendships and their approach to the adventures of life. 
